
CONTENTS December 2018 Highlights

THE BILGE PUMP | 1the Queen City yaCht Club  
2608 boyer avenue east • seattle, Wa 98102 • (206) 709-2000 • WWW.QueenCity.org

of the Queen City Yacht Club

theBilge
PumP

Volume 83, Number 12  December 2018

December 2 Seafair Holiday Cruise
December 8 Kid's Christmas Santa Party 
December 8 Chet Gibson Parade and Electric Christmas Ball
December 12 General Member Meeting
December 13 Captain's Christmas Dinner 
December 28-30  New Year's Eve Decorating
December 31  Welcome Aboard the SS 2019

Commodore’s Report   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  1
Vice Commodore’s Report   .  .  .  .  2
Rear Commodore's Report  .  .  .  .  . 3
Dock Doin's   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 4
Outstation Report   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  4
QCYC Yesterday    .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  5 
Ship's Store   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 5

Insurance Committee  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 6
Chet Gibson Parade  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 7
Regatta Power  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 7
Robert Burns Night   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 9
Tarettes Corner  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 11
New Member Orientation  .  .  .  . 13
General Meeting   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 16

mainstation Ready foR ChRistmas 
events 

meet santa with 
Kids, Join lighted 
Boat PaRade 
& CaPtain’s 
ChRistmas dinneR 

COMMODORE'S REPORT– 
From cruising to Christmas in the 
blink of an eye.  Time sure flies.

Queen City has a number of 
amazing holiday events for you 
to choose from during the month 
of December.  Beginning with 
the Seafair Holiday Cruise, next 
comes the Kid’s Christmas Santa 
Party.  Then we have the Chet 
Gibson Lighted Boat Parade and 
Electric Christmas Ball.  What 
is the Electric Christmas Ball?  
How about a bit of pot-luck and 
then dancing with the Desolation 
Sounds at the Mainstation 
immediately after the lighted boat 
cruise.  Sounds like a blast!

We continue the month of 
party with the Tarettes Captains 
Christmas Dinner on the 13th 

continued on page 2

Mainstation Christmas tree features nautical mermaid ornaments. Don't miss 
the Kid's Christmas Santa Party on December 8!! 

Decorating was in 
full swing with Rear 
Commodore Terry 
Lindholm (left) and 

Commodore Mark Reed, 
(right).

http://www.queencity.org
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Kim Nance
Realtor®

Cell: 480.489.7178   kimnance.az@gmail.com 
Offi ce: 623.889.7100   Fax: 602.733.5131

Representing Arizona’s Active Adult Living 
Communities in the Phoenix West Valley 

  Trilogy at Vistancia

  Corte Bella

  Sun City Grand

  Sun City West 
and more

QCYC Captain & Arizona Sunshine Specialist
www.mactops.com

continued from page 1
and then on New Year’s Eve, 
“Welcome to the SS 2019” promises 
elegance, good food and great fun.  

There is certainly something 
for everyone and all events are 

ready for signing-up online.  
Be sure to check the club 

calendar on the web often for other 
additional events and to make 
sure the Friday Lunch or Saturday 
Breakfast you are headed to hasn’t 

been cancelled for the holidays.
2019 promises to be a great 

year for Queen City.  From new 
pilings at the outstation, to 
another QCYC Low and Slow 
BBQ Competition, to a fabulous 
Opening Week in May, our 
volunteers are working hard 
to make next year exceptional.  
Please offer to help where needed 
and enjoy the fellowship and 
friendships QCYC has to share.

On behalf of the Bridge and 
our significant others, have a 
happy, safe, rewarding and festive 
holiday season.  

 –Commodore Mark Reed
holiday aCtivities 
mean fun foR 
eveRyone

VICE COMMODORE'S 
REPORT –December already?  
Where has this year gone?  I 
would like to thank all the QCYC 
volunteers this past year.  Your 
volunteerism is what makes this 
club work so well!  

Beginning in December, in the 
Ships Store and at the Bar, we will 
start Bill to Account.  You will be 

able to make your purchases of 
clothing and bar tickets and have 
the charges put on your QCYC 
account.  The Ship's Store will 
accept Credit Cards and Bill to 
Account and the Bar will accept 
cash and Bill to Account.   

Looking forward to all the 
activities around the club this 
month, Seafair Holiday Cruise, 
QCYC Kids Christmas party, Chet 
Gibson Cruise followed by the 
Electric Christmas Ball, Tarettes 

Mark Reed

Sandy Werner

mailto:kimnance.az@gmail.com
http://www.mactops.com
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Of Course the best option is:
Buy from Kim, Finance with Krissy
See Kim’s ad on opposite page!

Kristine Connelly
NMLS MLO # 1286876
Mortgage Loan Officer, 

Member Direct Mortgage Sales

Finance with someone you can trust. 
Based in Wallingford and Capitol Hill.

 (206) 436-1227     f (206) 214-1632    e kristine.connelly@becu.org
Wallingford: 4319 Stone Way North    •    Broadway: 401 Broadway E

Captains Christmas Dinner, and 
closing out the year the New 
Year’s Eve party! Hope you can 
make it to some or all these 
great parties!  Have a wonderful 
Holiday Season!      

 –Sandy Werner
Vice Commodore

landsCaPe PRoJeCt 
BRings yeaR Round 
gReens,welCome 
nine new memBeRs & 
seCuRity uPdates 

Although I was initially 
sworn in during the Dinner on 
The Bridge party on September 
30th, I was more officially sworn 
in during the November, 14th 
General Membership Meeting.  I 
was honored to take the oath in 
front of my QCYC friends with 
my loving spousal unit, Denise, at 
my side, and now I formally begin 
my journey through the chairs.  
Thank you for entrusting me to 
work with you this next year as 
your Rear Commodore.

I'd like to thank you all for 
the condolences you've offered 
over the loss of my Mother. Being 
with Mom in Illinois at the end 
was paramount to me, and I'm 
grateful for the understanding 
and graciousness of the Bridge 
and Membership, to allow me to 
do so.

If you've been to the main 
station in the last month, you've 
likely noticed of the wonderful 
work our Grounds Chair, Susan 
Rebello, has completed on our 
major landscaping project.  She's 
planned and planted in such a 
way, that we will have beautiful 
and colorful grounds all year 
round.  I really enjoyed the way 
Susan explained it to me; "first 
year they sleep, second year 
they creep and third year they 
leap."  It will be fun to watch the 
progression from creep to leap.

Kyle Bixby has done 
a wonderful job as your 
Membership Chair, inducting 
nine new members during 
October and November.  The club 
remains at our active member 
cap of 400 members.  Please 
remember, when you meet a 
member at an event with a star 
on their name tag, signifying a 
new member, PLEASE make an 
effort to welcome them to the club 
and invite them to an event or 
encourage them to participate by 
volunteering. 

There are several initiatives 
taking place on the Security front, 
chaired by P/C Scott Grimm.  
P/C Grimm was instrumental 
in repairing the building's lock-
ing mechanism at the Bainbridge 
Island outstation this month (thus 
replacing the chain wrapped 

around he door handles).  At the 
mainstation, we are investigat-
ing the installment of a security 
camera inside the front lobby, so 
that Elise, and you, can see ven-
dors and guests at the front door, 
during the darker hours of our 
winter. 

I hope to see all of you at 
one of the many fun holiday 
events coming up at the club. Be 
sure to register online at www.
queencity.org. 

–Terron Lindholm 
Rear Commodore

Docks Doin's
insPeCtion undeR 
doCK thRee 
Reveals needed fixes 

At the November Docks Fun 
Day, our crew of intrepid under 
dock inspectors (lead by Dick 
Dow, aka “spiderman”, on his 
back in the dinghy) surveyed 
the structural condition of Dock 
Three. Among issues discovered; 
some rotting cross beams 
integral to the integrity of the 
dock.

This photo on the next page  
by Dick Dow shows the end of 
one such beam, with vegetation 
growing from the punky center. 
A close look at the image shows 
that the beam is “crushing” on 
the lower left

continued on page 4 

Terron Lindholm

mailto:kristine.connelly@becu.org
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•	Refit	&	Restoration

•	Yacht	Commissioning

•	Mechanical	&	Electrical	
Systems

•	Topside	Refinishing

•	Navigation,	Entertainment	
&	Communication	Systems

•	Shipwright	Services

•	Fiberglass	Repair

•	Hull	Extensions

•	Rigging	&	Furlers	

•	General	Maintenance	&	
Detailing

•	Custom	Metal	Fabrication

•	Heated	Dry	Storage

www.seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW  
WEST 

At Shilshole Bay Marina

206-783-6550 
west@seaviewboatyard.com 

SEAVIEW  
NORTH 

At Squalicum Harbor Marina

360-676-8282 
north@seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW YACHT 
SERVICE FAIRHAVEN
In Bellingham’s Fairhaven District

360-594-4314 
fairhaven@seaviewboatyard.com

SERVING NW BOATERS FOR 41 YEARS

continued from page 3

corner.
While we can’t be certain, yet, 

how the 520 project will affect 
Dock Three- we can be certain 
that ignoring structural rot would 
be a mistake. Each year we survey 
and repair on of the three docks- 
and this year it’s Dock Three’s 
turn.

Join the Docks Committee on 
the second Saturday of December, 
December 8, for a rollicking good 
time and a free breakfast. We 
meet at 8:30 AM on the second 
deck. The Committee meeting, 
for purposes of planning projects, 
drinking beer, and eating pizza is 
the previous Tuesday, December 4, 
6:30, second deck.

–Chuck Gould
Docks Committee Chair

outstation RepoRt

memBeRs enJoy 
winteR outstation 
fun, many events 
and a Big tug 

The mild fall weather has 
many Members out using their 
boats - it’s been fun showing off 
the best Outstation in the NW 
to our newest Members!  Some 
are taking advantage of the easy 
walk to town and to start their 
Christmas shopping.

The HUGE ocean-going tug 
pictured above was next door in 
Eagle Harbor for about ten days, 
and people were coming on foot, 
by car, and by water to gaze at it!  
Eric let his Police buddies know 
it was getting ready to leave, and 

our lot had several Police vehicles 
and many other people watching 
when it left for Florida. 

It doesn’t seem possible but 
New Year's Eve is just around the 
corner.  There is never a planned 
event at the Bainbridge Outstation, 
but last year about 50 Members 
came - most by boat. Great pot-
lucks, fun, and games ensued!

In January, two annual busy 
weekends are scheduled at the 
Bainbridge Outstation.   January 
4-6 Past Commodores from the 
Grand Fourteen will be here, and 
January 11-13 current Officers from 
the Grand Fourteen will be here.  
On both weekends the docks will 
be full and the Clubhouse will be 
hopping!  Not that we’re expecting 
trouble, but we just had the fire 
extinguishers serviced...

If you haven’t seen the 
photos yet, take a look on the 
Club’s website or on Salt Spring 
Marina’s website at the state of 
“deconstruction” at our second 
most popular Satellite Outstation.  
Can’t wait! Happy Holidays, 

–Barb and Eric Wood
Outstation Co-Chairs

Bainbridge outstation views 
largest boat in 17 years!

http://www.seaviewboatyard.com
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QcYc YesteRDaY

santa honoRs 
loCKmasteR foR yeaRs 
of seRviCe 

A bit of history appropriate for 
the upcoming season, with a per-
sonal touch. Photo in the Times 
shows Chet Gibson, on the Hilma 
III, going through the locks. Chet 
Gibson stepped off the boat (this 
was the 60's, by the way);

Caption reads:  Honor: When 
the Santa Claus Ship Hilma III 
stopped in the Ballard Locks last 
evening, Santa had Frederick W. 
Grebbell, a lockmaster read over 
the PA system a letter thank-
ing Grebbell for his 26 1/2 years 
service there. Grebbell, who will 
retire January 27, was surprised 

by the ceremony. The letter was 
from the Queen City Yacht Club, 
which also gave Grebbell an 
inscribed gold watch. The lock-
master held the gift wrapped 
watch.

The personal touch -  Frederick 
Grebbell was my maternal grand-
father. The family lore had always 
been that Seattle Yacht Club gave 
him the watch. Stuff gets con-
fused after 50 years. Nice to see 
it was our own club, QCYC, that 
thanked Grandpa for his service- 
all those years ago.

–Chuck Gould
QCYC Historian

ship's stoRe 
new styles featuRed 
at shiP’s stoRe, oPen 
eveRy fRiday lunCh 
‘til ChRistmas
 Captain Joyce Carlson is stocking 
the Ship’s Store for the holidays!   
She is joined by PC John Rogers 
displaying new special QCYC 
throw blanket that can be 
customized with your boat’s 
name! The QCYC Ship’s Store 
will be open every Friday lunch 
leading up to Christmas,

continued on page 6

Above, the Seattle Times piece on 
Santa at the Locks.

Captain & Ship's Store Chair Joyce Carlson displays QCYC throw with PC 
John Rogers.

mailto:susanrebello@gmail.com
http://www.csrmarine.com
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continued from page 5
and during the General 
Membership meeting.  Joyce has 
a new shipment of QCYC logo 
merchandise coming, so come by 
a browse…    Email Joyce to learn 
more email joysea@comcast.net 

insuRance committee

mainstation 
mooRage eleCtRiCity 
PRotoCol PRevents 
Claims

The insurance committee 
recently convened to review the 
club’s insurance policies.  We want 
to maintain that favorable pricing 
and rely on all members to help 
when it comes to loss prevention. 

One of the primary (and pre-
ventable) causes of claims relates 
to our use of shore power cords 

and connections.  While a quick 
YouTube search can provide all 
the details, the number one rule 
when connecting to shore power 
is to turn off all systems prior to 
plugin. This includes not just the 
systems on your boat, but also the 
breaker on the power pedestal. 
Once you are plugged in, turn the 
power on at the pedestal and then 
on your vessel. Failure to follow 
this procedure damages the con-
nections and can lead to long term 
damage resulting in arching, heat, 
and eventually fire.

The committee looked at 
amounts of coverage, scope of cov-
erage and costs associated with 
the programs. As you might imag-
ine, given the size and scope of 

operations, the 
insurance poli-
cies are not 
inexpensive.

The efforts 
led by the 
bridge, the 
various com-
mittees, and 

the general members - repair-
ing, maintaining and operating 
the club demonstrate our pride of 
ownership. As we review the costs 
associated with insurance, we 
were pleased to discover that the 
underwriters agree and have pro-
vided us favorable pricing because 
of our excellent claim’s history.  

On the docks and around the 
club keep an eye out for mainte-
nance or other issues that might 
lead to a claim. When you see 
something, please notify the 
office so they might take appro-
priate action.   Common loss con-
trol items for Yacht Clubs include 
maintenance with: lighting, stor-
age facilities, gates and security 
fences, exit signage and traction 
on ramps. While ours always seem 
to be in good condition, working 
together we will keep it this way. 

It’s a good time for the annual 
inspection and battery change of 
your smoke detectors and carbon 
monoxide detectors.  All portable 
fire extinguishers should also be 
checked and replaced as needed.  
The end of the year is a great time 
to get this done.   

Working together we can 
continue to keep the club ship-
shape, preventing claims and 
helping with the costs of insur-
ance.  We thank everyone for their 
effort now and in the future.  The 
Insurance Committee is com-
prised of Captains Jim Ammons, 
Barry Rutten, PC Dean Lentgis, 
PC Bill McGillin, Gary Stone 
and chaired by Captain Trevor 
Campbell.

Above, QCYC logo merchandise 
features many new styles. 

A drone's-eye 
view of the 

mainstation.
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muskRat Love?  not!

Captain Gerald Fey caught this 
critter in action.  Don’t forget to 

put the guards on your exhausts to 
prevent the nutria, muskrats and 

other critters from nesting in your 
exhaust system and potentially 

chewing through those tasty 
rubber hoses.

Regatta poweR 
BeeRs & BuRgeRs follow annual 
QCyC flag offiCeR’s RaCe

Join the annual Chet 
giBson lighted Boat 
PaRade, Post PaRade 
eleCtRiC ChRistmas 
Ball with QCyC's 
desolation sounds 
 Get lit! (Get your boat lit, that 
is) Then rendezvous at the green 
buoy off Gasworks Park at 6 PM, 
Saturday, December 8. We will 
follow the shorter parade route 
around Lake Union and down 
the canal to the turn basin east 
of the Ballard Bridge, then back 
to Portage Bay. We are expecting 
participation from Rainier Yacht 
Club, Tyee Yacht Club, and 
Classic Yacht Association boats in 
addition to a strong turnout from 
QCYC. We hope this will be the 
best attended parade in several 
years.
 Following the parade, 
everybody is invited up to 
the third deck for the Electric 
Christmas Ball. Bring your party 
leftovers and all your friends 

who were aboard your boat for a 
potluck. Bring your own beverage. 
Have fun, socialize, and dance the 
night away with the QCYC house 
band, Desolation Sounds.

Lighted boats on parade.

Regatta Power Chair Bob 
Lindal with IPBA log race 
winners captains PC Dean 
& Kathleen Lentgis with 

Commodore Reed.

Captains Marve Elbon, 
Ken Klett, Lindal, R/C 
Lindholm & Cullin take 

fourth overall. 
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Log Racers Take Home Hardware 
at General Membership Meeting 

Right, Captain 
Mark Vanderwall 
presents brews to 
Jr. member Jim 

Hernandez.

At left, Captain 
Dean Lentgis 
shows his 1st 

place Flag 
Officers Race 

trophy.

At right, first 
ladies & a laddy. 
Captains Karleen 

Reed, Chas 
Werner & Denise 

Lindholme.

Left, Rear 
Commodore 

Terron Lindholme 
takes the oath as 
Denise looks on.

At right,Capts. 
Ken Klett & 
Bruce Cullen 
present Bob 
Lindal the 

North American 
Invitational 

Trophy.At left,  Capt 
Dave Padgett – 
1st in Class 4 

– International 
Cruiser Race – 

July, Pt. Ludlow.
 At right, Capt. 
Dave Padgett 
presents Bob 

Lindal QCYC 
Skipper of the 
Year Trophy . 
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Yacht
Performance

Center
Tony Stempak  
Owner Since 1983

915 N.E. Boat Street

Seattle, WA 98105

Of�ce: 206-633-1195

E-mail: ypcseattle@aol.com

References & Photos 

Available Upon 

Request

– Haul Outs with Elevator Lift
– Bottom Painting

– Electronics Rigging Specialist
– Repower

– Custom Welding
– High Performance Specialist

– Merc Cruiser, Volvo & Crusader
– Fuel Injection Specialist

– Bow & Stern Thruster Installs
Member of
       QUEEN CITY    
       YACHT CLUB

Save the date for Robert Burns 
Night (and Scotch tasting)

It’s on again! 
We have rounded 
up a committee 
and there will be 
a Robert Burns 
Night, Friday 
Night Social, 
January 25.  Save 
the date. We can 
accommodate 
60 reservations. 
This event has 
been very well 
received in previ-
ous years. There 
will be bagpipes, 
men in kilts, women singing in 
Gaelic. There will be haggis (con-
sumption of haggis is optional), 
authentic Scottish meat pies and 
side dishes. Scotch ale for sale 
at the bar. Oh, and just in case 

got sCot in you? want sCotCh in you? 

anybody is interested- the reser-
vation includes five tastings of 

premium single malt 
Scotch, highlighting 
a variety of regional 
characteristics. The 
entire evening should 
cost no more than you 
would pay for about 
3 shots of Scotch in a 
lot of Seattle bars- so 
consider this a real 
bargain. (Selection 
of whisky may vary 
from illustration)

Rescue! - Captains Dennis & Kiki 
Maguire-Rampe tow stranded sailboat 

to Eagle Harbor.

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Yacht-Performance-Center/134388533280741
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attend the 
CaPtain’s 
ChRistmas dinneR 
deCemBeR 13, 
Bingo night fun, 
lunCheons & fiRst 
fRiday dominoes
 
Past Events

WIC Luncheon at Everett 
Yacht Club, November 8

Attendees enjoyed a 
sumptuous luncheon buffet and 
four ladies won large baskets!  
Everyone had a great time!

Bingo and Pizza Night, 
November 16

Many thanks to Debbie 
Foote and Shawn Quinn for a 
fun evening of Bingo and Pizza 
by Willie!  Prizes including a 
lovely glass vase, jewelry, drink 
tickets, and a  $70 Split-the-Pot 
cash were awarded!

Upcoming Events

Friday Lunch and Dominoes, 
every first Friday beginning in 
January, 11:30 AM 

Join other QCYC ladies for 
lunch and playing dominoes 
together.  This is a great way 
to meet new friends!  We 
encourage you to join us for 
lunch.  We’ll start the game 
about 1 PM. 

Annual Captains’ Christmas 
Dinner, Thursday, December 
13, 5:30 PM

Don’t miss attending our 
annual traditional Christmas 
dinner with entertainment by 
our QCYC Desolation Sounds.  
Prime Rib and Salmon Buffet 
will be served!

We encourage you to bring 
family and friends for a special 
evening.  Also plan to support 
the Boyer’s Children’s Clinic by 
bringing an unwrapped gift for 
a child 3 or younger or a gift 
card from Target, Safeway or 
Fred Meyer. Cost for this event 
is only $30!

Sign up on QCYC website 

or call Office Manager at 
206-709-2000

WIC Luncheons
Tyee Yacht Club, Thursday, 

December 13, 11:00 AM
Enjoy a “White Christmas” 

theme event.  Plan to wear 
Christmas attire and share 
stories of a “White Christmas” 
from your experience (optional). 
Cost is $16.  Checks to Patti 
Oberg were due by November 
29.  Call Patti for last minute 
requests at 425-503-1182.

QCYC Tarettes Luncheon, 
Thursday, February 21, 11:00 
AM

Save the date for a very 
special luncheon sponsored 
by QCYC ladies at our own 
Clubhouse!!  More information 
and invitations will be available 
before the New Year!

If you have any suggestions 
for future activities, or would 
like to volunteer to help with 
any activities, please contact, 
Mary Jo Svendsen, Tarettes 
President, at: maryjosv@me.com 
or 206-304-6842.

–Mary Jo Svendsen
Tarettes President

Tarettes Captains Kathleen Lentgis, 
Shirley Rogers, Carol Soffel & Wendy 

Redding with WIC baskets at Everett YC.
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  Welcome Aboard the SS 2019 

  Queen City Yacht Club 
 

Reservations required: 
Dates: November 14th - December 20th  

(Please note the firm registration deadline due to the 
holidays) 

Cost:    $65 per person 

How:   Register Online at QCYC www.queencity.org   

Why:   Celebrating with your QCYC friends is a  
perfect way to welcome in 2019  

  Bring your family and friends!!  

6:00pm, Cocktails & Hors d’oeuvres 
  
7:00pm, Elegant Dinner Buffet  
Followed by dancing to the live  
music of “FLASHBACK NATION” 
http://fbnmusic.com/ 

 

  

   New Year’s Eve Party 
   December 31, 2018 

Seasoned in Seattle’s Featured Menu for QCYC  

This Special Evening Begins with Hors d'oeuvres…  
❖ COCONUT CHICKEN SKEWERS with Cilantro Lime Sauce  
❖ WILD MUSHROOM TARTS  
❖ INTERNATIONAL ARTISAN CHEESE BOARD  

Followed by a Magnificent Buffet Featuring… 
❖ FIRE ROASTED VEGETABLES  
❖ KALE AND FIG STUFFED CHICKEN, Dijon Cream Sauce 
❖ PEAR BASIL MIXED GREENS SALAD 
❖ VEGETARIAN PAELLA with Sautéed Vegetables 
❖ ROASTED GREEN BEANS Candied Fennel, Toasted Pecans  
❖ BLACKENED COD Pineapple Salsa 

A Sweet Finishing Touch…  
❖ CHOCOLATE DESSERT BAR  
❖ SEASONAL MARKET FRESH FRUIT  
 
 
 

  

East Coast and West Coast New 
Year’s Countdowns! 

Complimentary champagne toasts 
to bring in your New Year’s 

resolutions at 9:00 AND Midnight! 



THE BILGE PUMP | 13

The First Annual QCYC New Member Mainstation Orientation 
Cruise-In (NMMSOCI) is in the bag! 35+ new and newer members 
participated in a detailed tour of the docks, grounds and clubhouse 
on Saturday November 10th. They built (and signed) a set of six new 
Adirondack chairs for the main station dock, placed under the tent 
for all members to enjoy. They cooked and served their own lunch 
and dinner (STEAK!) on the BBQ grills, then enjoyed popcorn and the 
movie Captain Ron on the big TV.  A great time was had by all and 
reports are that they learned a lot about their club too! Thanks to all 
who attended and to all those who helped make this a great event.  
Next Orientation Cruise-In is in May at Bainbridge!   Barry Rutten, New 
Member Orientation Events Chair

Orientation Event Attracts 
35 New Members 

Event delivers new chairs, dinner and a movie!

Dave Enslow
cell: 253-221-6398

www.timberlanepartners.com

New member orientation crew on deck.

New members learn the ropes from the second deck.

New Chairs!

Girl power signs their chair

http://timberlanepartners.com
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46th Annual Chet Gibson Memorial Lighted Boat Parade 
Saturday, December 8 

Convene at 6:00 pm at the green buoy off Gasworks Park. 

All decorated boats able to maintain a 6-knot parade speed are invited to       
participate and this event is open to other lake-based yacht clubs. 

 The parade route takes us from Lake Union into the Ship Canal to the Ballard 
Bridge and then back through Portage Bay.  

The parade terminates at Queen City Yacht Club,  

where you’re invited to the upper deck for…  

Join us for a no charge event,  
that includes a potluck and BYOB refreshments 

 
8:30 - 11:00 PM  

Dancing to the music of Desolation Sounds 
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QCYC Welcomes New Members 

Our members are also great photographers. Above, Captain Greg Burgess 
returns from Bainbridge in October! At right, QCYC burgees at ease. 

Virginia Harris Tobin Titus
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• 20 cents off gas over 50 gallons
• 40 cents off diesel over 100 gallons
• 50 cents off diesel over 200 gallons

 

PRESENT YOUR QUEEN CITY YACHT 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD AND 

RECEIVE: 

Contact Dave Morrison if you would 
like to schedule an oil change, or if you 
have any questions. 

2732 Westlake Ave. N.  Seattle, WA 98109 
Located just southeast of the Aurora Bridge 

Phone: (206) 284-6600 
Fax:     (206) 284-6601
morrisonsnorthstar@gmail.com 

OIL CHANGE SPECIALISTS 

GAS, DIESEL, OIL, PUMP OUTS, GROCERIES, BEER, WINE, ICE 

sPeaKeR seRies 
RetuRns at JanuaRy 
23 geneRal meeting 

The QCYC Speaker Series 
presentations, held during the 
second General Meeting of 
most months, take a break for 
Thanksgiving and Christmas, as 
the second General Meeting of 
those months is cancelled. 

Speaker Series returns 
January 23rd with an exciting 
line up of nautically interesting 
speakers and topics. Keep an 
eye out on the web site forum, 
the QCYC Facebook page, the 
Monday Bilge Blast and your 
email for announcements of 
speakers and topics. As always, 
your suggestions of topics 
and introductions to potential 
speakers are always welcome.

 – Captain Barry Rutten, 
Chair, Presentations Committee 

& Speaker Wrangler 

Come ‘aBoaRd 
the ss 2019’ maKe 
new yeaR’s eve 
ReseRvations By 
deCemBeR 20 

Online registration QCYC 
website, www.queencity.org or 
call 206-709-2000.

History has it that the new 
year brings fresh beginnings and 
a time to 
say thank 
you to the 
out- going 

year 
and to 

salute 
in the new year to embark on 
great things yet to come. There is 
no better way to move forward 
into 2019 then to come to the 
Welcome Aboard the SS 2019 New 
Year’s Eve Party at Queen City 
Yacht Club. 

The evening of December 
31, 2018, promises a fine dining 

experience at the mainstation 
with great live dancing music 

and celebratory champagne 

toasts – all for 
$65 per per-
son. In fact, 

you can clink 
in your new 
year’s resolutions with cham-
pagne toasts for both the East 

Coast and West Coast New 
Year’s countdowns at 9:00 AND 

Midnight. Don’t miss out on this 
great event that is being catered 

by Seasoned in Seattle and the 
music is being performed by Flash 

Back Nation.  Come join the fun!                                             
–Margi Wadden

New Year’s Eve Party Chair

New Year’s Eve Party 
Menu 

Hors d'oeuvres… 
• COCONUT CHICKEN 

SKEWERS with Cilantro Lime 
Sauce 

• WILD MUSHROOM
TARTS 
• INTERNATIONAL 

ARTISAN CHEESE BOARD 
Buffet Entre…
• FIRE ROASTED 

VEGETABLES 
• KALE AND FIG STUFFED 

CHICKEN, Dijon Cream Sauce
• PEAR BASIL MIXED 

GREENS SALAD
• VEGETARIAN PAELLA 

with Sautéed Vegetables
• ROASTED GREEN BEANS 

Candied Fennel, Toasted Pecans 
• BLACKENED COD 

Pineapple Salsa
A Sweet Finishing Touch… 
• CHOCOLATE DESSERT 

BAR 
• SEASONAL MARKET 

FRESH FRUIT 
IT IS TIME TO MAKE 

YOUR RESERVATION. Due to 
the holiday week there is a firm 
deadline of December 20th,. The 
cost per ticket is $65. Online 
registration QCYC website, www.
queencity.org or call 206-709-2000.

http://www.morrisonsfueldock.com/
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Lewis O. TiTLand, CPa  Ps
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

J.G. SCRIPPS BUILDING / SUITE 400
221 FIRST AVENUE WEST

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98119

TEL: (206) 789-5433
FAX: (206) 682-5241

Located on the Ship Canal at Canal Boatyard
4300 11th Ave. NW, Seattle

(206) 789-4690 • www.pacificfiberglass.com

Repair, Refit & Restoration
Everybody at Pacific Fiberglass is committed to doing the best 
job possible, whether it’s refitting a Super-yacht or putting a new 
bottom on a compact trawler. Give us a call about your project. 
We'll help sort out what makes sense for you.

http://www.pacificfiberglass.com
http://www.insuranceservicesgroup.com


DECEMBER 2018
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Private Event - Lobdell

Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am to 10:30am

2
Seafair Holiday Cruise (3rd 
Floor) 12pm to 8:00pm

3

Music Committee Rehearsal 
6:30pm

4
House Committee 9:00am 
to 11:30 am

By-Laws Committee 1:00pm 
to 3:00pm

Docks Committee Meeting 
6:30pm - 8:00pm

5
Past Commodore's 
Christmas Party (Invite 
Only) 5:30pm

Willie's Wednesday 5:30pm

6
Private Event - Lee

7
Friday Lunch 11:30am 
- 1:30pm

Ship's Store Open 11:30am 
to 1:30pm

8
Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am to 10:30am

Docks Fun Day 8:30am to 
2:00pm

Kid's Christmas Santa 
Party 11:00am to 1:30pm

Chet Gibson Lighted 
Boat parade and Electric 
Christmas Ball 8:30pm to 
11:00pm

9 10
QCYC Board Meeting 
7:00pm

11
House Committee 9:00am 
to 11:30 am

Architectural Advisory 
Committee Meeting 6:30pm 
to 8:30pm

12
Ship's Store Open 5:30pm 
to 7:30pm

Pre-Meeting Dinner & 
Drinks 6:00pm

General Member Meeting 
7:30pm to 9:30pm

13
Tarettes Captains Christmas 
Dinner 5:30pm

14
Friday Lunch 11:30am 
- 1:30pm

Ship's Store Open 11:30am 
to 1:30pm

15
Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am to 10:30am

Music Committee 
Rehearsoal 10:30am

SSPS Holiday Party 
5:30pm

16 17 18
House Committee 9:00am 
to 11:30 am

19
Willie's Wednesday 5:30pm

20 21
Friday Lunch 11:30am 
- 1:30pm

Ship's Store Open 11:30am 
to 1:30pm

22
Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am - 10:30am

23 24
Christmas Eve 

Office Closed

25
Christmas 

Office Closed

26
General Member Meeting 
CANCELLED for holiday

27 28
New Year's Eve Decorating

Friday Lunch 11:30am 
- 1:30pm

29
New Year's Eve Decorating

Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am to 10:30am

Dates 

t h e Qu een Ci t y yaC h t Clu B 
2608 boyer avenue east, seattle, Wa 98102 • WWW.QueenCity.org
Phone: (206) 709-2000 • Fax: (206) 709-8924

Mark Reed . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Commodore
Sandy Werner  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Vice Commodore
Terron Lindholme .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Rear Commodore
Eric Wood  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Secretary
Bob Gunderson  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Treasurer

Michael Abrejera.  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Photographer
Wendy DeLaunay  . . . . . . . . . . . . Photographer
Pete DeLaunay  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Editor
Kurt Hoehne, Meadow Point Publishing .  . Production

Thanks to Bilge Pump photographers:  Gerald Fey, Debbie Foote, Ron Stevenson, Chuck Gould, Barry Rutten Michael Abrejera,  Pete DeLaunay, Wendy 
DeLaunay, Michele Bedner , Mary Jo Svendsen, Tim & Krissy Connelly.

30
New Year's Eve Decorating

31
New Year's Eve Welcome 
Aboard the SS 2019 

Office Closed - Holiday


